
 

January 20, 2016 
 
Todd Tucker 
PDS – Current Planning 
 
Re:   Rezone Application; CAR15-00029 
 6298 S. Cole Road 
 
Dear Todd, 
 
This is a request to rezone 601.3 acres of land in the area of 6298 S. Cole Road from A-2 
to LR, MR, NC and Industrial. 
 
The fire department can support the proposed rezone as the area is within the existing City 
limits and was anticipated for future development.   
 
Currently this area is serviced by Fire Station 17 located at 3801 S. Cole Road.  Portions of 
the rezone area are currently outside of the 1½ mile or 4 minute response standards from 
Station 17.  Proposed future stations will be needed to adequately service the area in the 
future.  Future stations maybe located in the area of Orchard Street and Lake Hazel Road 
but an exact site has not been finalized at this time. 
 
Regards, 
 
Romeo P. Gervais, P.E. 
Deputy Chief – Fire Marshal 
Boise Fire Department 

 


